
 

 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

January 27, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met January 27, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Steve Greene, Mark 

Fleming and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

The following were present for office head meeting: Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director; Travis Garst, Solid 

Waste Director; Chris Petet, Custodian; Amanda Davis, Register of Deeds; Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed 

Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator; Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator; Anna 

Porter, County Appraiser and Carla J Waugh, County Clerk. Those absent: Brenda Eakins, Treasurer; Don Jacobs, 

Sheriff and Joel Elkins, General Superintendent.  

 

Travis Garst said that his department has had a steady month with normal activity.  

 

Amanda Davis said she received 8 applications for the Deputy Register of Deeds position with interviews being 

scheduled for next week.  

 

Anna Porter said she has received ag values for 2020 with increase in both dryland and pasture. She said the 

property value notices will be out by March 1st.  

 

Shannon Meier reported an average month of runs. He said the State inspection was completed this month.  

 

Kevin Peroutek said he plans to attend the Regional Homeland Security meeting tomorrow. He also has a 

meeting with the Fire Chiefs and the Pipeline Safety meeting. He attended the Weed Director’s seminar and 

plans to attend the Director’s meeting on February 13th. He said he also has quotes to upgrade computers.  

 

Nancy Marihugh said that flu shots are still recommended if you have not received one. Nancy reported that she 

attended the Chronic Disease Self-Management training. She has completed the Aid to Local Government 

Grant report. She discussed legislation for Medicaid expansion. Nancy said they received the “Stop the Bleed” 

kits and are setting up training for the use of the kits. Nancy stated that the 2020 Health Fair will be March 19th. 

 

Carla Waugh said that this week is payroll and requested that each department lock and approve time. She said 

that the County Policy Handbook has been updated and approved by the County Commissioners and each 

employee will receive a copy this week with payroll checks/advises.  

 

The Commissioners thanked everyone that attended the County Appreciation Dinner. 

 

Keith Roe said he attended the fence viewing. Keith also attended the 12th Judicial Juvenile Justice Authority 

meeting.  

 

Steve Greene said he attended the Economic Development meeting, Juvenile Detention Center meeting and the 

Hospital Board meeting. He plans to attend the Pawnee Mental Health Board meeting tomorrow.  

 

Mark Fleming said he attended the fence viewing. He plans to attend the North Central Regional Planning 

Commission meeting this week. This concluded office head meeting.  

 

Anna Porter provided information on the agricultural land values for 2020.  

 

The minutes of the January 21, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator; discussed 

upgrading computers in the emergency management and noxious weed departments. He had pricing for 2 



workstations and a laptop with installation from LockIt Technologies for a total of $1,953.85. Kevin also 

discussed upgrading the Noxious Weed software system. He reviewed the quotes from CIC and Star. Steve 

Greene moved to approve the purchase of the two workstations and laptop from LockIt Technologies and the 

CIC software for the weed department. Keith Roe seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed maintenance. The Commissioners reported road concerns. Mark 

Fleming reported Bob Watson’s concerns on 280 Road north of Lovewell. Mark said that Doug Warren also 

reported his concerns about the roads. 

 

Jenny Russell, Jewell County Community Development with Josey Hammer, Videographer, interviewed the 

Commissioners about funding that has gone to Countywide projects since 2015 along with the benefits to Jewell 

County. Jenny also said she emailed the 2019 Annual Report for the Commissioners’ review. She stated that the 

State of Kansas has decided to discontinue the ROZ program after 2021.  

 

Doug Warren and Bob Watson discussed the roads. Doug also mentioned that in the summer the road sides 

need mowed and he would be interested in mowing.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Member 


